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President of the Council of the Agency for Electronic Communications and Postal 

Services, Dr Milan B. Radulovic, participated in the International Conference of 

Electronic Communications and Postal Services Regulators, held on May 29–30, 2025, 

at the headquarters of BTK (Information and Communication Technologies Authority 

of the Republic of Türkiye) in Ankara. The event was organised under the theme 

“Digital Future: Transformation of Electronic Communications and Postal Sectors”. 

The Conference brings together representatives of regulatory authorities, 

policymakers, industry stakeholders, the academic community, and civil society, 

offering an excellent opportunity to exchange views and perspectives on key topics. 

 



The Conference also addresses the postal sector, which is becoming increasingly 

important with digitalisation. Dr Milan B. Radulovic took part as a panellist in the 

panel discussion titled “New Regulatory Perspectives in the Postal Sector”, which 

focused on postal services. 

 
 

Mr Radulovic opened the panel by presenting historical facts regarding the 

development of postal services in Montenegro. He particularly highlighted that 

Montenegro participated in the 1874 meeting in Bern as one of the 22 countries that 

established the Universal Postal Union (UPU), despite only gaining official 

international recognition at the Berlin Congress in 1878 — an event that made it the 

27th independent state in the world. Mr Radulovic also emphasized that in 1903, the 

Post of Montenegro was the first in Europe to implement automobile transport for 

letters and parcels. 

 

Following the historical overview, Mr Radulovic provided a brief analysis of the 

operations of postal services sector in Montenegro, focusing on the adopted 

regulations and the development strategy up to 2028. In conclusion, he emphasized 

that Montenegro is actively reforming its postal sector through modernisation, 

digitalisation, the strengthening of the regulatory framework, and a customer-

oriented approach, with particular emphasis on the sustainability of the universal 

service. 



 

This participation contributed to the further strengthening of bilateral cooperation 

between the Agency for Electronic Communications and Postal Services of 

Montenegro and the Information and Communication Technologies Authority of the 

Republic of Türkiye. Moreover, by taking part in the panel, the Agency was given an 

opportunity to further enhance international cooperation and exchange experiences 

with regulators from other countries participating in the Conference. 
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